MC/07/96

Diversity in Presbyteral Ministry

The Ministerial Candidates Selection Committee, meeting in May, expressed once again a concern that had surfaced in previous years about candidates for presbyteral ministry who are perceived as having a specialised or narrowly-focused calling. In such cases it proves difficult to apply the connexional selection criteria which ensure comparability and the maintenance of connexional standards. MCSC passed the following resolution:

‘For at least the past two years MCSC has been faced with candidates of undoubted ability, and whose call was in part focussed towards pioneer ministries, or ministry towards specific ethnic, cultural or linguistic communities. Clearly, tensions exist between these particular callings and the requirement for presbyters to be connexionally available for stationing. Such tensions highlight many different training and stationing issues, including LP training and the approved selection criteria for ordained ministry.

In the light of the Priorities for the Methodist Church, and the Church’s support for the Fresh Expressions initiative, the MCSC asks the Methodist Council to approve the production of guidelines to provide for these new directions in the ministry of the Church.

MCSC requests that the Methodist Council directs Formation in Ministry to oversee the preparation of these guidelines for selection and training and to bring practical recommendations to the Conference of 2008.

MCSC, May 2007’

MCSC is strictly speaking responsible only for selection, but it does need to know that appropriate training is available for those whom it selects, and it does make training recommendations. 

The questions identified in this resolution are being addressed in many places in the life of the Church: the Methodist Church is dealing with them in the development of EDEV (vocational exploration), the whole area of ‘Fresh Expressions’, the development of new training structures, the oversight of students in training and probation through the Ministerial and Diaconal Candidates and Probationers Oversight Committees, the work of the Stationing Review Group etc. 

It is therefore suggested that the Training Strategy and Resources Executive should be responsible for combining insights from these various groups and drawing up the guidelines, working in consultation with the Fresh Expressions Steering Group (which is to be appointed by the October Council to co-ordinate all Methodist developments in fresh expressions of Church). 

The SRC is asked to respond.
Margaret Jones, 30.8.07

